








those within the more sensitive Cross Lake watershed, will not exceed the allowable
lake phosphorus budgets and will still allow a reasonable reserve budget for
unregulated and future non-Concept Plan activities for each of the lakes. The Fish River
Chain of Lakes wil! be protected and will meet Maine water quality standards for non-
point stormwater discharge and phosphorus export to receiving waterbodies that must

maintain a stable or decreasing trophic state.

LA OVERALL APPROACH

DEP evaluated the Concept Plan to assess the feasibility of developing all
commercial and economic development lots and all of the residential units within the
development areas identified in the Fish River Concept Plan, without exceeding the
overall phosphorus budgets determined for each lake. The DEP issued a memo that
addressed potential phosphorus export from each of the proposed development areas
in the Concept Plan and concluded that the development areas that may be allowed
within the Concept Plan are feasible without long term impacts to the lakes, but
identified some concerns specifically within the Cross Lake watershed. The Concept
Plan areas not rezoned for development and existing contributing land areas around
Cross Lake, such as agriculture and forestry management practices would remain as
unregulated activities. Due to the relatively limited available Cross Lake phosphorus
budget, these otherwise unregulated activities may need to be considered for impacts
to future lake quality, according to the DEP, since they continue to contribute
phosphorus exports that could also impact the water quality status. Since these
activities are not regulated or managed with regards to phosphorus export they are not
normally required to be included in the assessment of the development impacts, but are
carefully considered for the Cross Lake watershed in this Plan.

The DEP memo expressed the need to manage potential development within the
Cross Lake watershed by establishing a total phosphorus budget for each lake that it
determined would be protective of water quality and then conservatively estimating the

potential increase in phosphorus loading due to development from the Concept Plan.
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